March 9th 2023 minutes

Meeting was called to order by Elaine Mahaffey.

March Birthdays were announced by Maggie Smeh. Happy Birthday to Marie Jorden, Marlys Hunt, Patty Hacker, Maggie Smeh, Denise Locke, Cindy Seitz-Krug and Elaine Mahaffey.

Maggie reminded the members of the "Rabbit" challenge for the Aug. quilt show.

The fat-quarter drawing was won by Gayle Lazar.

The door prize was won by.....so sorry I did not get your name.

Business Meeting

Quilt Show-Ellen Yacovone reported that we still need two volunteers to coordinate and promote the opportunity quilt. We also need a white glove coordinator.

Elaine has arranged with Gina Perkes (owner and teacher of the Copper Needle, Payson) to do a workshop on ruler work on Tuesday, Aug. 8th. It will be a 6 hour class for \$80.00. A motion was made by Ellen and seconded by Diana Anderson to revise the quilt show budget increased to \$800.00 plus mileage for Gina Perkes. Motion passed.

NPC classes will start in Snowflake for 6weeks and helpers are still needed. May 19th. classes will start on the Show Low Campus. This will be an advanced 5 week class.

Education- April will be presented by Cathy Clark (see attachment), May will be curved seams with Sandy Wagner, and in June, Diana will present scalloped borders.

Hospice care donation- Susan Denton showed the quilt top she made and donated for hospice.

Treasurers Report- Paule-Marie Bunyan reported a total balance of \$8,602.95 with \$4,509.58 ear marked for Patriotic Piecers. A motion was made by Sandy Wagner and seconded by Kathy Hamilton to accept the treasurers report as read. Motion passed. Paule-Marie also reminded us that membership dues are due at the April meeting. Diana proposed to form a Chapter development committee for areas of member expertise. Minutes were approved with a motion made by Ellen and seconded by Diana. Motion passed.

Sew day for March was cancelled.

Program- Sandy Wagner had a fabulous presentation of how to miter and apply bindings.

Attendance and Show & Tell

Susan Denton - Color my Crochet, floral quilt and a quilt Jackie Ethelbah finished for Walking Down Ranch.

Sandy Wagner - Showed a light

Cheryl Holtz

Marie Jorden

Marlys Hunt - Plum Fusion

Maggie Smeh

Kathy Bowers - Sampler quilt

Denise Locke - quilt top and table runner set

Ellen Yacovone

Marcie Greenberg - two baby quilts

Tippy Mueller
Paule-Marie - gifts for my kiddos
Diana Anderson - Labyrinth walk quilt top
Carol Smith - quest
Gayle Lazar
Kathy Hamilton
Jodi Moses
Katy Taylor
Karen Bloom - table runner
Elaine Mahaffey
Cathy Clark

A motion was mady by Jodi Moses and seconded by Marcie to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Bowers
Reminders - Please bring your finished log cabin blocks to the next meeting.

Hi, everyone! I'm getting excited to show you an easy method to make a stained glass applique!

If you would like a preview of what we are doing (but smaller and simpler) check out the first of two videos on the attached file, posted by Rob "Man Sewing". It doesn't use ¼" bias binding, so its much faster and more suitable for the 8 x 10" dragon fly we will be making. Both videos are good to show you color ideas for the background, especially. However the video on the grapevine is closest to what we will be doing.

I will be using the ceramic scalpel I demonstrated for you in a previous class, but you can just use scissors, as Rob does in his video. I will have two scalpels for you to share, also the freezer paper pattern and some small pieces of organza for wings. Be sure to look at the attachment for the links and a full supply list. It also has a pattern similar to the one I will be providing next week.

Those who want to participate should bring the 10 x 12 black cloth for the background "leading" between the stained glass pieces, already stabilized with iron-on stabilizer. Also, fabric for the border strips and colored background pieces, already backed with fusible on the back. The pattern on the second page of the attachment will give you an idea

of the sizse/shapes needed.

It would be helpful for someone at each table to bring an ironing pad, if possible. I think the guild has several irons.

Otherwise, there will be a lot of back and forth to share the one ironing board. This is mostly needed at the beginning to iron the pattern onto the black background, also to construct the borders.

There will be a bonus pattern for those who would like a slightly more complex pattern to do at home.



I can't wait to see you and show you what I learned about this fun technique!

Cathy